
Some Good Medicine for Our Hearts 

 

When I am afraid, 

I put my trust in you. 

In God, whose word I praise, 

in God I trust; I shall not be afraid. 

What can flesh do to me? 
 

You have kept count of my tossings; 

put my tears in your bottle. 

Are they not in your book? 
 

This I know, that God is for me. 

In God, whose word I praise, 

in the LORD, whose word I praise, 

in God I trust; I shall not be afraid, 

What can man do to me? 
 

For you have delivered my soul from death, 

yes, my feet from falling, 

that I may walk before God 

in the light of life. 
 

Psalm 56:3-4, 8, 9b-11, 13 (ESV) 
 

          –Bill 

Weekly Newsletter       June 14, 2020 

 

Order of Worship 
 

10 AM Service 
 

Greeting 
Justin Hatfield 

 
Song Leader 
Kerry Cole 

 
Opening Prayer 
Brian Carroll 

 
Message 

Bill McFarland 

 
The Lord’s Supper 
Brendon Carroll 

 
Announcements/ 
Closing Prayer 
Scott Barton 

 
 
 

4 PM Service 
 

Greeting 
Justin Hatfield 

 
Song Leader 
Briley Ewing 

 
Opening Prayer 
Aaron Morrison 

 
Lesson 

Bill McFarland 
 

The Lord’s Supper 
Jon Ewing 

 
Announcements/ 
Closing Prayer 

Barney Crawford 
 

We are excited to announce that we are 

having a Fellowship at 5:30 PM this 
evening to welcome the Hatfields! 
Bring your lawn chairs and join us in 
the parking lot (social distancing will be 
observed). Kona Ice will be 

provided.  
Join us for 
fellowship 
and fun! 

Though our summer won’t look the same we 
want you to know we’re working hard to 
provide some great experiences for our youth 
and families. Stay tuned for more information 
about the following events! 

-Youth Group backyard movie nights. 

-Camp Water Mill 

-Backyard Bible study at the Hatfield house.  

-Outdoor Mini VIP (very important people!) for 

our young kiddos!   



 Debbi Ratterree is now home with hospice care.  Call David at 417-

812-4081 to set up a time to visit. 

 Connie Westerman is feeling better and is very optimistic about her 

treatment plan to regain good health. 

 Sue Lewis had retina surgery this past week.   

 Truman Coltrane as his health has declined recently; he is home with 

constant care from Helen and Scheryl as he falls a lot. 

 Oran Green is at home with family. 

 Sandra Pingenot received a good pathology report.  Cards can be sent to Spring Valley, Rm. 

A-5, 2915 S. Fremont, 65804.  

 Ron Stokes is being treated for chronic lymphocytic leukemia, not curable but treatable. 

 The Essex’s granddaughter, Victoria Lacy, as she deals with chemo treatments. 

 Carolyn Young’s knee surgery has been postponed.   

 Julie Alexander’s surgery is 7/27 at Cox South. She has an appointment in St. Louis on 7/16. 

 Don Essex has been given medication to deal with irregular heart rate issues. 

 Shirlane Horton will have dental surgery on 6/22 and knee surgery on 8/11. 

 Connie Thompson as she deals with complications from throat cancer.   

 Marty Long will need hernia surgery as soon as the hospitals start scheduling again. 

Continued prayers for health concerns: Frank Cunningham, Marlene Matthews, 

Russell Harber, Betty Grabber, Ruth Raines, Dennis Smith, Lynette Schreiwes, Rachel 

Lilly 

 

 

Shut-Ins 

Ron Bower 

Mary Bratcher 

Don Essex 

Clarence Feeney 

Ola Jean Feeney 

Cecil Frost 

Wanda Frost 

Doris Iorg 

Oran Green 

Debbi Ratterree 

Jim Reaves 

Ruth Reaves 

Doris Tobler 

Nursing Homes 

Ella Mae Findlay 

Ann Freeze 

Wayne Harmon 

Virginia Morgan 

Sandra Pingenot 

Nancy Snider 

Birthdays 
17 Tina Orum 

Brandi Kraus 

18 Leona Snider 

20 Scheryl Larimore 

20 Autumn Wuench 

20 McKinley Morrison 

22 Cierra Jackson 

25 Dedra Jones 

Kindale Asher 

26 Norma Lorenz 

27 John Mahon 

June Anniversaries 

14-27 
14 Russell/Elizabeth Lilly  34 yrs. 

15 Tony/Diana Compton  50 yrs. 

15 Kerry/Sandy Cole  46 yrs. 

15 Mike/Lisa Putnam  29 yrs. 

19 Jerry/Carolyn Young  56 yrs. 

21 Bob/Leona Snider  67 yrs. 

25 Mark/Cheryl Friend  33 yrs. 

27 Oran/Nadean Green  62 yrs. 

Expectant Moms 

Chelsea Thrasher 

Girl/August 10 

Alison Thurlkill 

Girl/August 31 

Our Wednesday evening summer series continued with Bill interviewing John & Michelle Hulett.  Our theme is “We’re Part of 

the Family.”  Bill will be interviewing several of our people who’ve been through things during this time about what we’ve 

laughed and cried over, and about what our dreams are now.  We’ll live stream for now, of course.  Please join us Wednesday 

at 6:30.  If you missed the first two interviews in this series, please go to the Water Mill Facebook page and take the time to 

watch.  You will be blessed by their messages and get to know more about some of our members.   

Sunday Worship 

Services  

You will have your 

temperature checked 

with a temporal 

thermometer and 

answer a series of 

questions.  Feel free to 

attend either the 10 am 

or 4 pm service. 

On seeing them, Paul thanked 
God and took courage.   

- Acts 28:15 

Blood Drive  

Wednesday, June 24,  

1 - 6 p.m. in the Fellowship 

Room.  More information 

to follow on how to sign up.   

Everyone is invited to a Wedding Shower 
for Mercedes Valeika and Josh Luna on 
Sunday, June 28, at 2 PM in the 
fellowship room.  They are registered at 
Walmart and Bed, Bath & Beyond.   

We extend our sympathy to the Aaron Loomis family and Gene 

Loomis family in the loss of Gene’s mom, Rita Loomis, who 

passed away last Sunday. 

Mark your calendars for 

Sunday, July 12, for our 

delayed Graduates’ 

Reception.  Graduates 

(or parents), please 

touch base with Carrie 

Lines if you have not 

already gotten 

information to her.   

 Practice the 3 w’s: wash-wait-wear. More importantly,  

remember these 3 W’s–Welcome to Water Mill for Worship!  


